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2OZI Graduotes
Senior Recognition Sunday Moy znd gom of Bethesda

Briana Kvernevig

Parents: Thad and Vicki
Duerre
School Attended: Webster
Area High School
Graduation Date: MaY 23'd

at 2pm with RecePtion MaY

22nd 5-9pm at Webster lzaak
Walton League
HS Aetivities: National
Honor SocietY, VolleYball,
Cheerleading, Track, FFA,
FCCLA, Student Council,
Choir, KEY Club , 4-H, SD 4-
H Ambassadors
Future Plans: Brianna will
be attending Dakota
Wesleyan UniversitY, where
she will be majoring in

Secondary Education and
Biology. Brianna will also be
playing volleyball for the
DWU Tigers!

Parents: Aaron and Sara
Johnson and Matt Kvernevig
School Attended: Webster
Area High School
Graduation Date: MaY

23rdh at 2pm
HS Activities: VolleYball,
Basketball, Certified Nursing
Assistant, Prom Committee,
and Homecoming Committee
Future Plans: Briana will be
attending Southeast
Technical College I Sioux
Falls, in the Diagnostic
Medical Sonography
Program.

Parents: Steve and Carrie
Rumpza and the late James
Stern
School Attended : WaubaY
High School
G[duation Date: MaY 15th

at 1:30pm
HS Activities: SundaY
School Helper, 4-H Archery,
4-H Rodeo, Wrestling,
Football, Band, Choir, FFA
officer/member, Firefig hter,
and National Honor SocietY
Future Plans; Lane will be

attending Lake Area College
and majoring in Diesel
Mechanics.
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Lane SfernBrianna Duerre
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Synod Assembly - Register by May 10!

As we continue to live into the realities of COVID-19, Synod A$semblv this year will be hosted

virtually on Zoom. This decision was determined by the Synod Council in January. All business,
plenary, and worship will take place virtually beginning the morning of Friday, June 4. Assembly will

close on Saturday, June 5 around 1 PM CT.

At this year's Synod Assembly we are Journeying Together in Christ with our Neighbors in

Solidarity.ln the Parable of the Good Samaritan in Luke's Gospel we hear the question posed by the

lawyer, "and who is my neighbor?" As a participant in God's mission here in South Dakota, you will

learn of who our neighbors are and what we can do to accompany them on the journey.

Details on this year's assembly can be found at sdsyBqd.-Afg&aeglu&ly as well as important
instructions on how to register voting members and dates for virtual assembly orientation
sessions.

Synod Assembly will be live-streamed for guests and visitors to watch at no additional charge.

Registration for voting members closes on May 10 at 11:55 PM CT. This is a hard deadline

and no late registrations will be allowed.
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Bethesda Church Council News: Bats

over the past several years and probably a lot long-er than any of us even know Bethesda has

been having problems with bats in the 
"hrr,.h' 

Inlebruary Olson Pest Technicians from

yankton did an inspection. They discovered murtipre ,".1* points in flashin glfaciaboards that

are separating from the brick that allow the bats access into the church interior. After reviewing

options tt " 
.o,rr"ii;;;J6 rii*to hire olson pest Technicians. Thev will seal the space

between the facia board and brick *rrirrg expandable black foam, leave the bats an exit and do

murtiple inspections to insure ail the uurt, ui. out of the church building. They include az yeat

guarantee on the sealant work. Their services come at a cost of $6,850 plus tax' If you would

like to give a donation towards this project you may mail it to the church (Po Box 426 Bristol'

sD) or place it in the offering pl; in Srrrrduy with BATS in the memo line of your check' If

you have any questions contact a council member'

Emergencv Pastoral Contacts

Rev. Michael DeKraai
St John's Lutheran Church

Webster, SD
605-265-1937

deka5O@gmail.com

Pastor Allie Smith
American Lutheran Church

Webster, SD
60s-26s-0880

alexand rah i erpe@,gm ail. com



Mav 2
Acts 8:26-40

Psalm 22:25-31
I John 4:7-21
John i5:1-8

May 16
Acts 1 :15-17,21-26

Psalm 1

1 John 5:9-13
John 17:6-19

Mav 9
Acts 10:44-48

Psalm 98
1 John 5:1-6
John 15:9-17

Mav 23
Acts2:l-21

Psalm 104:24-34,35b
Romans 8:22-27

John I 5:26-27, l6:4b-15

Mav 30
Isaiah 6:1-8

Psalm 29
Romans 8:12-17

John 3:1-17

Congratulations to Amy Hansmeier & William
Warf III as they join their lives in marriage on May
ist in Boise, Idaho. God's blessings and prayers as

they begin this joumey together.

Ve.-sf[c r Bnirl* .Srtno,"'fl

Westside Wesleyan Church has selected either June

l4-I9 or July 26- 3I as tentative dates for Vacation
Bible School. If there is a major conflict with these

dates, please letLiz know, so we can pass the
message onto Westside Wesleyan Church.

Thank you.

The Wednesday School students willbe singing on
Sunday, May 2"d at Bethesda. More information

will be coming to the parents.

The Bethesda Butler Parish honored Pastor Chris at
a Sunday morning brunch on March 28th. A gift was
presented to him as a token ofour appreciation for
his service to our congregation the past six years.

Blessings to him and his family on his next journey

of service at New Hope Lutheran in Wisconsin.

ctr doJnanft
gol( rf,

Bethesda and Butler,

Thank you for the wonderful gifts you have given
me: the cross and bible verses and the quilted cross
hanging. It tums out the local high school colors
are green and yellow and they are called the
Vikings. I really loved and enjoyed my time with
you. I continue to hold you in my prayers as you
begin your search for a new pastor. You are a kind,
gracious, and loving community, a blessing to all.

Thank you and God Bless you,

Pastor Chris
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May 2021 Newsletter lnserts

Siblings in Christ'

Grace and Peace in the name of the RISEN CHRIST! -

;r i; writing my May greetings to y9Y I am looking

outside the window, *"i"[ing the rain fall' And' I give

thanksforGod'snourishingwatersunto.theparched
irnJ. rnrnr.s be to God! Every year this time I pray for

ino"" *no are called to steward the land and livestock

inai wirf bring nourishment to our tables' How long has it

Oeen tfrat y6u gathered with those you love around a

table for an in person meal? Many of us long to be

together in person, especially in worship and fellowship'

Th"e CDC released new guidelines, which allow for small

group gatherings, but caution us yet to gather in large

groups especially without any safety measures or

[rotection. I have released new recommendations

concerning in Person gatherings.

While you have heard me say it many times, I will say it
again, I cannot tell you what to do; BUT I appeal to you to

continue to use caution when gathering for worship and

fellowship for the sake of protecting your neighbor. We

are currently seeing an increase, not as steep as before,

but nevertheless an increase in new infections, and this
time around it affects young adults and children worse
than before. Please, be good stewards of each other and
wear masks, continue to physically distance, refrain from
singing and gathering in large groups over coffee in your
fellowship areas and continue to practice good
hand-washing.

I fully recognize and acknowledge that living with COVID
19 remains a challenge as it robs us of what we hold
dear, gathering in person, but if we are all disciplined, we
will soon be able to gather in person. Until that day
comes, be good stewards of each other by loving God
and loving neighbor above self.

Journeying in Christ with you,
Rev. Constanze Hagmaier
Bishop of the South Dakota Synod, ELCA

Post-Pandemic Planning
Rev. Jonathan Steiner

So many things were put on pause because of
COVID-19. Life milestones like weddings were
postponed. Families have not gathered together for a
year. And church life sometimes was adapted, and
sometimes put on hold.

As we receive the blessings of vaccination' many of our

churches are wonderirig 
;i'nut now?" I hav-e heard again

and again a desire to'Yqo'bact( to normal"' Yet that isn't

our call. Our catl is to Jnter into the new life' to see the

""* 
tni^g tf,ut OoO is working in and through us'

Keep an eye out for resources from the synod for your

congregation as you nave tnese discussions' We will

provide some conversation suggestions for working on

community grief, discernment' JnO other places we need

to pay attention to our ministry' We are planning a retreat

for lay leaders and rostered leaders to ask tough

qlruuti6n" and reflect on where they are' and where God

ilop""-tn", to be. We are putting together relationships

so that You don't do this work alone'

lf this work of finding a new way of being the church is

;-;iirg for you, pleise be in touch with me' and keep

;;;;;;"t and ears (and email inboxes!) open for the next

ut"p. io take^ Know that the Holy Spirit is at work' and

God is up to incredible things through your church'

Seek the Welfare
Rev. Renee SPlichal Larson

"But seek the welfare of the city where I have sent you

into exile, and pray to the LORD on its behalf, for in its
welfare you wilt find your welfare." (Jeremiah 29'7)

These words from Scripture were lifted up by the Rev' Dr'

Rolf Jacobson at the Spring Theological Event in April'
The theme for the 3-day, on-line event was: Prophetic

Words of Hope. God's people are always in need of
hearing prophetic words of hope, which often come to us

through poetry and song. Think of the Psalms and the

Word of God spoken through the prophets!

People are wondering what ministry and worship look and
feel like post-pandemic. For many, the last year has felt
like the wilderness or even exile. I just saw a Facebook
post of a friend who wrote: "Last night I hugged my first
human in over thirteen months."

The words of Jeremiah come to the people of God who
are in exile. They long for what was, and do not know
what the future holds. lt is in this state of grief and
uncertainty that God asks the people to not fight their way
home, or huddle together in fear, but rather to seek the
welfare of the city. Keep in mind, this is the city of the
ones who conquered Jerusalem. Not only are God's
people to seek the welfare of the new city in which they
didn't ask to be in, but they are to also "pray to the Lord
on its behalf." What?!

The prophet then adds: "for in its welfare you will find
your welfare."

This hopeful way of being made me wonder about all of
our churches and cities throughout the SD Synod. What if

South Dqkoto SYnod

Evongelicol Lutheron Church in Americo

God's work. Our honds'



in all circumstances we find ourselves' we seek the

*"fiuttof where we live? This requires us to think about

,nr"Or*" rather than scarcity, to go 
. 
out into our

communities rather than who we can get into our pews'

;;; i" trust that God is bringing new life and healing to all

circumstances'

Pr. Jacobson planted seeds for thought at the Spring

Theological Event. He said:

"lnvite people to write poetry on hopes and hurts

in the community so people can join them in

ministry and blessing'"

"How would you bestow hope as a congregation

to your community and the world through your

generosity and a proclamation of hope?"

And here are some additional questions to ponder in all of

ori 
"o*runities 

of faith as we live into this Easter

season: What is the nature of where God has planted

your congregation? How is God blessing your

tommunity? What at" the hopes and hurts of the people

in and around your community? How does your mission

and ministry connect with these hopes and hurts? What

possibilitiesare out there that haven't yet been tried?

"But seek the welfare of the city where I have sent you

into exile, and pray to the LORD on its behalf, for in its
welfare you witlfind your welfare-" (Jeremiah 29.7)

Uncomplicated GenerositY

We sometimes discuss unfamiliar terms and tools at

Lutheran Planned Generosity that might seem

intimidating-charitable remainder unitrusts, gift

annuities, donor advised funds. However, each of them
is a great strategy to accomplish tax savings, increase
income, and/or make generous gifts that might very well
be something for you to consider.

There are ways to honor your faith and make a planned
gift that are less complicated, too. Whether it's a
retiremenUinvestment account, you have the ability to
name beneficiaries to receive those funds at your death.
Simply request a beneficiary change form from your
investment or life insurance company. Complete it with
the percentages of the funds that you'd like to go to family
and specific ministries, sign and return. I

Perhaps you'd like to divide your gift amongst several
different ministries, but your insurance company doesn't
allow multiple beneficiaries. Lutheran Planned Generosity
can work with you to create a distribution agreement that
permits up to ten (10) charitable organizations to benefit
from your generosity or establish an endowment in honor
of your family, all while meeting the company
requirements.

lf you'd like to know more about beneficiary designations'

"*tr"t 
Kathy McHenry at (605) 

-274-5030 
or

[*"t-t""wOsdiynod'org' You can alsoJind information

on our wetsite, www.lpgsd'org, or our Facebook page'

https://www.facebook. com/LP GS D'

lttisimportanttocoordinateyourbeneficiarydesignationswith

"jri" 
pllrnning documents to accomplish your wishes' Always

"Ziii"ti i.iw tZgal ana bx professionals for advice specific to

your financial situation.

Registration now open for Domestic Hunger

Grants:

Registration for 2022 ELCA World Hunger Domestic

ffuig"t Grants is now open through May Sth! Visit

eiCi.otglOomestichungergrants to learn more about the

grants and how to aPPlY.

Organizations applying for an ELCA grant for the flrst

tim"e must register by setting up an account in ELCA

GrantMaker in order to access the Domestic Hunger

Grant application once it opens on April 19' 2021' Has

you, organization already registered in ELCA
"GrantMaklr? Now is a great time to log back in and

confirm that the contact information in your accouht is up

to date.

Application Timeline
Registration open: March 17-May 5,2021
NOle: Applicants must be registered in ELCA

GrantMaker to access the application. Allow up to two

weeks for registration approval' lf you have not registered

by May 5, you will not be able to start a new application. lf
you have already registered in ELCA GrantMaker, you do

not need to register again.

Application open: April 19-May 21,2021
Application review: June 2021-October 2021

Awards recommendations shared with applicants and
synods: November 2021

Final awards approved and announced: February
2022

Thank you for all you do to work creatively and
courageously toward a just world where all are fed -neighbor to neighbor, community to community. lf you
have any quesflons or feedback, please contact us at
Hunger@ELCA.org. With gratitude for the ministry and
mission we share,
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